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Promoting and facilitating environmental sustainability in Swansea

www.swanseaenvironmentalforum.net
NOTES FROM 
Swansea Built Heritage Group Meeting
Held 10am on Wednesday 18th July 2012
At the Environment Centre, Pier Street, Swansea

1. Present
Michael Norman (Penllergare Trust), Ben Reynolds (Trilein), John Steevens (Swansea Civic Society), Kay Parry, Jenny Deeble (Gower Society), Sandy Johns (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Gordon Gibson (Trilein), Tom Lloyd (Architectural Heritage Fund), Andrea Clenton (CCS), JE Mann (SSCI), Neil Maylan (GGAT), Philip McDonnell (SEF)
2. Updates from previous meetings
a) Ben gave a brief update on Swansea Open House (www.swanseaopenhouse.com) taking place on 8th/9th September. SEF had agreed to make a donation towards publicity costs and others were invited to do so too. 
b) Philip reported that there had been problems with arranging the regular Evening Post column. The first article was submitted and published but not in the format agreed. It was believed that no other articles had been published. 
c) Philip announced that this year’s Sustainable Swansea Awards (a biennial scheme) would include a Built Heritage Award. There was some discussion about the title and scope of the award. The scheme is to be launched in September.
3. Aims and Action Plan
The group discussed the proposed aims of the group and first two sections of the draft action plan – ‘Data and Information’ and ‘Awareness-raising Activities’. The discussion was discursive but it was agreed that Swansea Museum should be engaged in the group. It was agreed that the final two sections of the action plan be discussed at a future meeting.

4. Identifying and prioritising historic buildings and heritage sites
Steve Smith, Design and Conservation Team Leader for Swansea Council provided an overview of listed buildings in Swansea that were assessed as at risk to facilitate discussion about suitability for action by the group or a local Buildings Preservation Trust. Of the 44 buildings in the list, Steve discounted 32 for various reasons based on the advice provided by The Achitectural Heritage Fund at the last meeting e.g. that they are already being addressed through other initiatives, they are not buildings or they are unlikely to be transferred to public ownership. This left a shortlist of 12 properties – 6 owned by the Council and 6 privately owned. The summary of the discussion on these buildings is as follows:
· Veranda House (Council owned) – located in Singleton Park, there is no vehicle access, but there are good levels of pedestrian footfall. This building does have potential for community use or a café. Potential project for BPT?
· Clyne Gardens Glass Houses (Council owned) – these glass houses have limited access, but they are of a modest scale, so may be suitable for a community project. Limited end use potential – need to discuss with Friends of Clyne Gardens and Friends of the Botanics
· Annealing building (Council owned) – in an isolated location alongside the River Tawe. Part of a wider development site owned by the Council. Not suitable for BPT project – best way to tackle is as part of wider site disposal.
· Scotts Pitt (Council owned) – currently some community interest, but limited potential for an end use. There may be potential to set up a friends group to help with general maintenance.
· Ivy Tower, Clyne (Council owned) – This folly structure has no end use potential, but there is scope for community action such as vegetation clearance in conjunction with the Friends of Clyne Gardens.
· Belvedere (Council owned) – the presence of a major bat roost may make reuse difficult; therefore a bat society is interested in taking ownership of this building
· Danbert House (privately owned) – this accessible and prominent building in Morriston has significant reuse potential but is large and in a very poor condition. Therefore it may be too much as a first project for a new established BPT

· Capel Salem (privately owned) – this redundant chapel has planning and listed building consent for residential conversion, but this is apparently not viable. Potential candidate for BPT project?
· St.Paul’s, Landore (privately owned) – apparently there have been discussions with a Housing Association about a residential conversion with some church use retained. Potential candidate for BPT project?
· St.John’s, Clydach (privately owned) – central location on Clydach High Street. Previous proposal for residential use but not allowed due to proximity to Inco (adjacent industrial site). Potential candidate for BPT project?
· Allt-y-fanog, north of Clydach (privately owned) – isolated location on public footpath, potential as a historic house holiday let (see Landmark Trust). 
· Caer Eithin, Three Crosses (privately owned) – largely a ruin. No reuse potential. May be suitable for Gower Historic Landscape funding in 2014

In addition to these 12 properties, several others were mentioned in the meeting to be discussed at a later date. These included: RAFA Club, Stout Hall, Quaker Building (Strand), Hendrefoilan House, Bryn Rhos.

5. Proposals for next meeting

It was suggested that the above process be continued at the next meeting in September. It was also suggested that we should seek an update from Huw Bowen on the Hafod Copperworks regeneration project.
